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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

OPERATIONS AND ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE
2817 CANAL STREET
RTA BOARD ROOM, SECOND FLOOR
NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

THURSDAY, JANUARY 10, 2019 AT 10:00 A.M.
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairman Fred Neal, Jr, Commissioner Earline Roth, Commissioner Mark Raymond and Commissioner Walter Tillery 
COMMISSIONER ABSENT:  Commissioner Sharon Wegner
APPROVAL OF MINUTES


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the minutes of December 6, 2018.  Verbal Motion 19-001 was approved unanimously. COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Chairman Neal stated that he had a great conversation with Commissioner Wegner last week and she provided him with a lot of guidance; she did a wonderful job as Chairwoman of the Operations and Administration Committee. 


Chairman Neal stated that he has changed the time of the Operations and Administration Committee Meetings to 10:00 a.m. for at least a few months to see how this time works out with the public and the commissioners. 

Chairman Neal stated that the Comprehensive Operations Analysis (COA) was going to be a standard item on the Operations and Administration Committee Agenda.

Chairman Neal stated that he wanted to create a calendar for operations where specific things could be planned ahead of time and three times a year there would be a presentation on the SMP; the idea is to have better structure and the committee would also have budget updates on the Operations side that can be planned ahead of time. 

Chairman Neal stated that staff was going to put together a Performance Indicators Dashboard Report to provide real time updates to the KPIs.


Chairman Neal stated that the RTA has had great leadership on the Board. 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT


Dr. Munster stated that the Operations and Maintenance RFP was released on January 4, 2019 and responses are due back on March 15, 2019.

Dr. Munster stated that the Comprehensive Operations Analysis kick off meeting was held yesterday at the RPC and RPC was working on developing the Public Outreach Plan and it should be finalized in the next few weeks. 

EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT 

Chairman Neal stated that the next two items are for informational purposes only and no action will be taken.

Tim Kennedy gave a report on the Canal Street Service Improvements and the New Orleans East On Demand Pilot Program and the reports could be found in the meeting file folder.

In response to Chairman Neal, Tin Kennedy stated that the operators were involved in the study.


Commissioner Raymond stated that when the numbers are done regarding this report, he asked that this report be brought before the Finance Committee.

Tim Kennedy stated that staff was not talking about moving stops and blocking off crossings; this is not expensive.  
Tim Kennedy stated that staff would like to add a ticket taker at the most frequented stops downtown and that would help everybody along the line and this would be the most expensive part of the report because someone would be paid a salary to take tickets. 
Chairman Neal asked that this report be forwarded to the full Board.  He said this was low cost and would be great for the riders.

In response to Justin Augustine, Chairman Neal asked that the information be passed on to the Board and he said a decision needed to be made regarding when to take this information to the City of New Orleans.
Dr. Munster stated that that he would send the link regarding this presentation to the full Board.

Tim Kennedy stated that for the Finance Committee, staff would present a full budget for these recommendations.

In response to Commissioner Raymond, Tim Kennedy stated that at the major stops downtown there would be a person taking tickets before the streetcar arrived.
Justin Augustine stated that the RTA uses ticket takers for special events in the City because it helps expedite the boarding process.


In response to Commissioner Raymond, Justin Augustine stated that this could be duplicated at any time once the Board of Commissioners was ready.


Justin Augustine stated that the RTA needed to train the passengers so they can understand the process.


Tim Kennedy stated that there was a ticket taker position in the 2019 budget that would benefit the whole system. 

In response to Commissioner Raymond, Justin Augustine stated that it cost $52.87 per hour to move people on paratransit.

Commissioner Raymond stated that the RTA currently runs an on demand service called paratransit.

In response to Commissioner Raymond, Tim Kennedy stated that this was a different service than paratransit.
Brendan Matthews stated that there were applications within the Trapeze System that all fit together and this was different than the on demand service.

Commissioner Roth stated that whenever staff develops new technology it never includes paratransit. 

Justin Augustine stated that staff was working on the application for paratransit but that application was more complicated.
In response to Commissioner Raymond, Tim Kennedy stated that staff would roll out the application within two months and he stated that Commissioner Raymond has been beta testing the application.

Tim Kennedy stated that transit agencies around the country were trying to integrate on demand services with paratransit service but there are other changes that go along with that.

Commissioner Roth stated that staff always sweeps paratransit under the rug and only when someone brings up the issues of paratransit does staff address them.

Commissioner Raymond stated that he wanted paratransit to be included in this discussion because paratransit was an on demand service.

Commissioner Raymond stated that the RTA does not need to procure anyone to run an on demand service because RTA has the fleet of buses necessary to handle the on demand service.

Tim Kennedy stated that staff decided against using the fleet; it was a less flexible option. Getting a third party would be very flexible and would not commit the RTA to long term and when this is done house, it is more difficult to ramp up and its less flexible and more difficult to ramp down if the RTA runs the pilot.
In response to Commissioner Raymond, Tim Kennedy stated that he has the analysis to discuss running the on demand in-house versus a third party contractor. 
Commissioner Roth stated that she would not want to contract this on demand service to a third party.

Dr. Munster stated that what was currently being tested allows for online trip requests for paratransit; he asked how someone who requests a trip on this application at 1:00 am. in the morning, would get picked up. 
Brendan Matthews stated that there are parameters for setting up trips; when someone calls in, the information goes into the manifest and the trip is scheduled and the scheduler takes all those requested trips and puts them on the manifests for the next day; it is a reservation that’s being made, not on demand service.
Dr. Munster stated that this would be a replaced with the owl service to the New Orleans East but disabled passengers can ride fixed route service. These options would not be taken away for the overnight hours through this on demand system. 
Tim Kennedy stated that this service would be an accessible service. 
Commissioner Raymond asked how this would be an accessible service when there would only be two accessible vehicles and he asked why all the vehicles weren’t going to be accessible.

Tim Kennedy stated that initially there would be one accessible vehicle then later 2 accessible vehicles.

Justin Augustine stated that for the pilot program, the RTA would determine how many accessible vehicles it wanted; it could be 100% accessible vehicles and staff has not made any decision on the deployment type of vehicles. 

Dr. Munster stated that one of the pick-up points was on Decatur and St. Peters and it was no longer on the map.

Tim Kennedy stated that those stops for St. Peters and Decatur were discussed and could be put back on the map.

Justin Augustine stated that the whole perimeter of the French Quarter was discussed and the St. Peter and Decatur stop could be placed back on the map.

 Chairman Neal stated that the SMP talks about providing better access for hospitality workers.

Chairman Neal stated that this brings up overall issues for the RTA such as the Capital Fleet, RTA Long Term Capital Plan and Paratransit and the stakeholders wanted to provide input.
Chairman Neal stated that he appreciated the work that was put into this and he thinks that this report was a great start and hopefully the RTA can answer some of these questions over the next few months. 

Commissioner Raymond stated that he appreciated this conversation and said he would continue to do this great work and he said it is a challenge. Being a paratransit rider, and he is sure Commissioner Roth would agree when he says that sometimes paratransit riders feel like the red headed stepchildren. 
Commissioner Raymond stated that he had an operational issue on New Year’s Eve and maybe some of staff was aware.  He stated that on New Year’s Eve he was out and had a 1 o’clock pick up scheduled and the ride did not show so he had the unfortunate experience of being left out overnight. 
Commissioner Raymond stated that he called dispatch and nobody was there to answer the phone and he could have called any number of people in this room but, from a perspective of a regular riding customer, they wouldn’t have known what to do. 

Commissioner Raymond stated that he was lucky that he was in a safe location and was able to stay at his location.

Commissioner Raymond stated that he does not blame anyone in particular, he blames the system.

Commissioner Raymond stated that someone should be in the building at all times to answer the phone 24 hours.
Commissioner Roth stated that someone should be in the building at all times and the dispatcher should inform the riders of the time the office would be closing and she said after 11:00 p.m. there is no one to cover the shifts.

Justin Augustine stated that this was a system wide issue that needed to be corrected he said if RTA brings a passenger out, the RTA has to bring that passenger back.

Justin Augustine stated that there has to be system changes and this shouldn’t have happened.

Justin Augustine stated that the Lil Easy service ran with 100% accessibility so with this pilot program the buses could have 100% accessibility.

Commissioner Raymond stated that there should be another full time person in dispatch for paratransit; he stated that he is more active than most riders but there are some riders that are out until 2:00 a.m. in the morning and the operators picking up these passengers don’t have anybody to radio to let the passengers know where they are waiting to be picked up; the operator could be on the other side of the building.
Commissioner Raymond stated that the fixed-route dispatchers don’t have any knowledge of paratransit dispatch because they are two separate departments and when the RTA makes positive changes for the better, this situation needs to be considered.

Commissioner Raymond stated that another situation that happened with paratransit that was a woman’s mother was picked up 3 hours late.
Brendan Matthews stated that Mel’s Transportation was the provider and they had a new operator on the route and the operator went to the wrong location and Mel’s didn’t follow their own procedures when they put the new operator on a route and staff was finalizing the report because it was a breakdown in Mel’s procedures.

In response to Dr. Munster, Brendan Matthews stated that he did not have the contract in front of him but he was going to look at what was the consequence to the vendor when something like this happens and he would get back to Dr. Munster.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine stated that the agency loses control when you subcontract work out and the agency does not want to lose control.
Commissioner Roth stated that if RTA hired part-time drivers, it would work better than the 3rd party contract.
Commissioner Raymond stated that he talked to a passenger on the system and she has a standing 7:00 a.m. pick up and the operators have been 45 minutes late for the pickup and had an attitude with the passenger 

Commissioner Raymond stated that RTA’s message should be about empathy and really caring about people.
Commissioner Raymond stated that before he was a commissioner he rode the system and dealt with not so nice people and when he called to complain his complaints went unheard.
Commissioner Raymond stated that he has an easy time doing a one on one with the drivers and then going through the chain of command and it troubles him the way the operators talk to people and the buses are not the most comfortable ride and the operators need to take the approach that the customers are always right.

Chairman Neal stated that he wanted to see a detailed response to resolve the issues that were discussed at this meeting and he wanted to see that response before the full Board Meeting.

OPERATIONS REPORT 
Fixed Route – December
· There were 0.2 accidents per 100,000 miles on Fixed Route.
· On Time Performance was 72% for the month of December 
· Miles between Road Calls were 8,146
· Boardings Per Hour were 20.0 

In response to Dr. Munster, Brendan Matthews stated that that the RTA had no additional costs; the cost was picked up by Transdev but staff can provide what was incurred to date regarding the bad fuel in the tanks. 
Streetcars - December
· There were 3.8 accidents per 100,000 miles
· On-Time Performance was 66% 
· Miles Between Road Calls were 34,686
· Boarding Per Hour were 31.6
In response to Chairman Neal, Brendan Matthews reported that when someone goes out to service a vehicle it is considered a Road Call.  He stated that the vehicle could be in service but it delays the trip.

Ferry – December 
· Ridership for the ferry was 75,579
· Scheduled trips: 3,750; Completed: 3,628 trips 
· 91 Trips Cancelled No Fault
· 122 Missed Trips

· 96.1% Reliability 

Brendan Matthews reported that a missed trip on the ferry can be a result of loading the cars on the Chalmette Ferry that takes longer than expected and that can cause a Missed Trip.

Dr. Munster requested the cost per passenger for the Canal Street Ferry be provided by Transdev staff.

Paratransit – December
· There were 1.7 accidents per 100,000 miles

· On Time Performance – 85%

· Miles between Road Calls were 117,459
· Boarding Per Hour were 2.1
· Call Center Missed Calls 13.2%

· Call Center Average Time on Hold 3:11 

CAPITAL PROJECT UPDATE
1. Canal Street Ferry Terminal + Riverfront Streetcar Upriver Connector + Bus Stop

· The CMAR procurement documents have been completed and the goal is to advertise the CMAR solicitation package was on the street.

· The date for the pre-submittal meeting is January 22, 2019 and the deadline is February 7, 2019 and the next phase will be the submittal process

· Awarding CMAR contract for preconstruction in March 2019

· Estimated Start and End Date of Pre-Construction: April to September 2019

· Estimated Start and End Date of Construction: October 2019 to October 2021

· TIGER VII grant must be closed out by September 30, 2022

2. 
Algiers Ferry Terminal Rehabilitation – Section 106 Review (environmental)

· The Cultural Resource Assessment Survey has been completed and the FTA has made a decision that there was no negative impact to historic properties, and the FTA has sent this information to SHPO.
3. Riverfront Streetcar Line Special Trackwork Replacement and OCS Poles painting 

· The bid opening took place on December 4, 2018.  There was only one bid and that bid amount was below the Engineer’s estimate and within budget. 
· Staff will be asking Board authorization to award a contract during the January 2019 Board Meeting
· The schedule for the trackwork was scheduled for 2 years.
4. St. Charles Streetcar Line Special Trackwork Replacement

· The same update as above
5. St. Charles Streetcar Line Downtown Loop Track Pavement Replacement 

· The final package with all addressed comments will be delivered to DPW in the second week of January.
· Advertisement for construction of the project will take place at the end of January so construction can begin immediately after Mardi Gras.

· The RTA Board’s authorization to solicit and award for a General Contractor was granted during December 2018 Board meeting.
6. St. Charles Streetcar Line ADA Modifications 

· The RTA Board authorized a change order to Infinity Engineering for completion of the design and construction documents during December 2018 Board Meeting
· Staff was waiting for the Notice to Proceed to be issued to Infinity Engineering
7. Napoleon Facility Renovation

· All required deliverables were forwarded to FTA and SHPO in December 2018 and currently awaiting a response.
8. Algiers Park & Ride Rehabilitation – Phase I

· The contractor is currently working on all preconstruction items and procurement of long lead items.

· Estimated Completion Date:  June 2019
9. St. Charles Streetcar Line OCS Poles Repair

· The NTP was issued to the contractor this week and the project will be completed during the first quarter of this year.
10. A. Philip Randolph and ENO Facilities – Exterior Envelope Repairs

Randolph:

· Waiting on the execution of the contract
· Project scheduled to be completed in 8 months

MARKETING REPORT:

Candice Marti reported that the Average Time on Hold during the month of December for Ride Line was 00:17. 

Candice Marti reported that the Time to Close Cases during the month of December was 6.3 days. 

Candice Marti reported that some of the Customer Service Complaints were going into the Junk Email but that has been corrected.

Candice Marti reported that the rate for Abandoned calls during the month of December for Ride Line was 631% and Paratransit was 18.9%.

GoMobile 2.0 Data – December 2018 
· Active users in December 2018: 13,043
· Tickets and passes sold in December 2018 on GoMobile
· 56,855
· Total revenue: $154,253.20
· Top 3 Ticket/Pass Types Sold on GoMobile in December 2018
· Single Ride Fare
· 1-Day Jazzy Pass
· Single Ride Fare with Transfer
· 729 Regional Ride fares sold on GoMobile in December

Candice Marti reported that for Charters and Film/Photography the RTA generated $176,910 in revenue.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Candice Marti stated that Mardi Gras was included in those numbers.
PUBLIC INFORMATION OFFICE REPORT
MEDIA RELATIONS
47 Total Media Mentions for December 1 – December 31
· Total Local TV Audience: 626,942
· Total Online News Visitor 18M
· Total Publicity Value = $148,348 
TOP EARNED MEDIA HIGHLIGHT 

63
RTA Gets $6.3 M for Fleet Upgrade
54
GoMobile 2. App Soft Launch 
25
RTA/JeT Regional Ride Press Conference

20
Regional Ride Pass Coming

16
Route Extension to Ochsner

Community Engagement/Interagency Relations

· 5 Public and Community Outreach Events in November 
· Audience: Riders, neighborhood leaders, festival attendees, seniors, college students, and more
EVENTS FOCUSED ON 
· Regional Ride
· GoMobile 2.0

· How to use the RTA’s System 
· Feedback on RTA Experiences

· Safety Guidelines for Using Public Transit
· Hurricane Evacuspot Awareness

MEDIA HIGHLIGHTS 
· Algiers Ferry Gets Redesign
· NYE & Sugar Bowl RTA Schedule
· More Buses, Extra Hours in RTA Budget Options 

· RTA End of Year Accomplishments
COMMUNITY OUTREACH – YEAR REVIEW 
· 83 Number of Community Outreach events facilitated in New Orleans and Kenner in 2018
· 4,154 Number of people reached
· Audience Reached:  Riders and Non-Riders, including but not limited to Adult Educators, hospitality Industry Workers, Neighborhoods Leaders, Senior, Veterans, Airport Workers, Library Patrons, Faith Based Community, Middle and High School Student.
In response to Commissioner Roth, Taslin Alfonzo reported that her staff has met with the disability community, churches and a lot of schools.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Taslin Alfonzo showed pictures of the different community outreach events.
Taslin Alfonzo told Commissioner Roth that she could make available to her the pictures from the different outreach events.
Chairman Neal stated that twice a year staff can make presentations on the On-Demand Service and the Canal Street Service Improvements and how staff planned outreach to the public and the Board can give staff input.
In response to Commissioner Raymond, Taslin Alfonzo stated that her staff went to 17 Adult and after school programs this year and staff goes to Charter and Public Schools.
Commissioner Raymond stated that some schools wanted to see the RTA token program reinstituted.

Justin Augustine stated that staff was in discussion with schools to develop a pass program for the students. 

Taslin Alfonzo reported that her staff has collected at total of 800 input forms from the riding pubic in New Orleans and Kenner.

In response to Dr. Munster, Taslin Alfonzo stated that the feedback forms state what lines the passenger rides, what they like about the line, and what they don’t like about the line. She stated that these forms are given out at outreach events and staff addressed the concerns of the passengers.
AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS  

Chairman Neal congratulated Valerie Jefferson on her election as the president of the ATU Local 1560.


Valerie Jefferson stated that she wanted the operators to be able to evaluate Executive Staff.


Valerie Jefferson stated that some of the GoMobile devices were not working


Valerie Jefferson stated that she has not gotten an invitation to meet with the Operations Department.


Justin Augustine stated that he would get with she and the Operations Staff to set-up a meeting.
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to adjourn the Operations and Administration Committee Meeting on January 10, 2019 at 11:52 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 19-002 was approved unanimously.  

